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130 Grimshaw Street Greensborough 3088   Phone: 03 9435 1496 
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Website: www.greensborough.vic.edu.au 
 

Borough Bulletin  ~  16 May 2024 

Friday 17 May 2024 
Interschool Sports – GPS v Bundoora – Home 
P&F Food Day – Pie & Sausage Roll Food Day 

Monday 20 May 2024 School Council Meeting – 7:00pm 

Friday 24 May 2024 
Interschool Sports – Watsonia Heights v GPS – Away 
P&F Trivia Night Fundraiser – 7:00pm – Adults only 

Tuesday 28 May 2024 MSP School Photos 

Friday 31 May 2024 Interschool Sports – GPS v Watsonia North – Home 

Friday 7 June 2024 Prep Grandparents & Special Visitors Day 

Monday 10 June 2024 Monarch’s Birthday Public Holiday – Pupil-Free Day 

Wednesday 12 June 2024 Grade 6  Excursion – Ice Skating & ARTVO 

Friday 21 June 2024 
Student Academic Reports available on Compass 
P&F Food Day 

Wednesday 26 June 2024 
Parent/Teacher Interviews 
Grade 5 & 6 – Natural Disaster Expo – 11:30am to 1:00pm 

Friday 28 June 2024 Last day of Term 2 – Early Dismissal – 1:30 pm 

Friday 19 July 2024 Scienceworks Excursion – Whole School 

Principal’s Report 

 

 

We’re very pleased to congratulate 

Jesse Stephens and his partner, Emily, on the safe arrival of their beautiful 

baby daughter, Adaline Kate.  

Proud parents, Jesse and Emily are happy for us to share this photo of 

Adaline and they’ve even had an online meeting with the Grade 5/6s!  We 

wish Jesse and Emily every happiness with their new family member! 

  

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/
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Thank you to all the parents and family members who attended our Open Morning for Education Week.  It 

was lovely to see everyone’s enthusiasm and problem-solving to complete the STEM tasks.  We hope 

everyone enjoyed the opportunity to share in their child’s class activities and the morning tea afterwards. 

It was also terrific to see students and family members, walk, ride or scoot to school last Friday for ‘Walk 

Safely To School Day’.  Developing healthy habits early in life will hold our students in good stead for later 

years. 

Positive Raffle Rewards – $20 Gift Voucher 

To acknowledge our students who are displaying our school values, playing fairly, taking turns and generally 

enjoying their play time playing in the yard during breaks, we are re-introducing our reward raffle tickets.  

Teachers on yard duty are writing down the names of students displaying the above behaviours on raffle 

tickets, which are placed in a box in the office.  At assembly each Monday until the end of term, one ticket 

will be drawn out and the winner will receive a $20 gift voucher for the plaza!  Parents will be advised before 

the voucher is sent home on Tuesdays.  We have so many students with excellent behaviour that we already 

have hundreds of tickets in the current draw! 

Thank-you Parents and Friends 

Thank you to Parents and Friends for organising the Mothers’ Day Stall last Friday and donating their time 

for this event.  Our students greatly enjoyed the opportunity to select a gift for the special person in their lives.  

Each year the choice of which gift to purchase becomes more difficult as the items for sale are all highly 

desirable and there’s something for everyone’s budget.  I hope everyone enjoyed ‘Mothers’ Day’ and was 

able to spend time with loved ones. 

It was also a delight to see the Preps’ excitement as they pampered their mothers, grandmothers or invited 

guests with hand massages, nail polishing and shared a tasty afternoon tea! 

Parents and Friends are organising an entertaining Silent Auction Fundraiser and Trivia Night next 

Friday 24th May.  There are still some tickets available, so please contact the office if you’d like to join a 

table or bring along some friends. 

Brain food: One Hand-held Healthy Snack 

A gentle reminder to families that at 10am each day our students eat their ‘Brain Food’ between the first and 

second lessons of the day.  Children don’t actually stop working during this time, rather they eat their snack 

while listening to teachers introduce the next lesson.  Therefore, we ask parents/carers to pack a snack 

that students can remove from their lunch box and carry in one hand to the mat or table, rather than 

bring food that requires spoons or containers to eat.  Food that requires spoons etc, can still be eaten at 

recess and lunch breaks.  Thank you for supporting teachers to maximise their class learning time. 
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Footsteps Dance Program Term Three  

Planning for next term’s programs is well underway and this includes our dance lessons.   The ten dance 

lessons with Footsteps Dance Company are included in our Parent Payments, as is the cost of the bus to 

Montmorency Secondary College for our performance. Families who have not paid this year’s Parent 

Payment are required to pay $50 for the dance program and transport cost. 

The program uses dance as a vehicle to develop students’ inter/intrapersonal skills, fitness levels and provide 

teachers with classroom resources.  The program is fun and exciting for students and culminates in a 

performance for parents.  

Student Support Group Meetings  

A COMPASS post was sent this week to the parents of students who have Student Support Group meetings 

(SSGs), asking if they would prefer a Parent/Teacher Interview after reports are sent home or an SSG in the 

week before.  Parents are asked to contact your child’s class teacher to arrange a mutually convenient time 

for the SSG.  

Parent Teacher Interviews – Wednesday 26th June  

Semester One Reports will be emailed to parents and carers on COMPASS on Friday 21st June.  These will 

be followed by Parent/Teacher Interviews on Wednesday 26th June from 2:10pm – 7:00pm.  Information will 

be sent home via COMPASS in the next fortnight for parents/carers to book a time for their Interviews.  If any 

parents/carers experience difficulty with the COMPASS booking process, please contact the office for 

assistance.  Families with more than one student attending GPS are advised to book early so that you are 

able to arrange sessions close together, rather than have large time gaps between meetings.  So as not to 

inconvenience families, meetings will need to run on time and adhere to the ten-minute time allowance, 

therefore if any parents require additional time, a further meeting can be arranged on another date. 

Attitudes To School Survey Grades 4 – 6 

We value Student Voice as a means to improving student engagement, wellbeing and quality instruction, and 

over the next fortnight, we are conducting a survey to find out what children in Grades 4 – 6 think of our 

school.  The Attitudes to School Survey is an annual student survey offered by the Department of Education 

and Training to assist schools in gaining an understanding of students' perceptions and experience of school.  

Our school will use the survey results to plan programs and activities to improve your child's schooling 

experience.  Further information was sent home to parents of students in Grades 4 – 6 yesterday via 

COMPASS.  Participation in this survey is voluntary and if parents do not wish for their child to do the survey, 

they will be able to opt out via email to AToSS Coordinator – Jacinta Simpson, 

Jacinta.simpson2@education.vic.gov.au before the survey begins on Monday 20th May. 

2025 Prep Enrolments – Enrol by Friday 26th 28 July 2024  

If any families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next year, please encourage them to 

register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of current students).  Under the new DET 

guidelines all 2025 Prep enrolments should be completed by 26 July 2024.  We have already had a number 

of enquiries and school tours for places in 2025 and the sooner we get a sense of our intake for next year, 

the sooner we can start planning for grade structures. 

Parents/Carers will be notified of the outcome of the application between Monday 29 July and Friday 9 

August 2024.  If an enrolment offer is sent, it should be accepted by Friday 23 August 2024.  

I will be taking Leave in the coming weeks and Margaret Hirth will be Acting Principal during this time. I am 

looking forward to visiting the Amazon, Machu Pichu and other highlights of Peru!  

Angela Morritt  

Principal 

  

mailto:Jacinta.simpson2@education.vic.gov.au
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DET Information to Families about School Saving Bonus  

Dear parents and carers,  

You may have seen the recent announcement of the School Saving Bonus, as part of the Victorian Budget 

2024/25.  We are sharing more information about how families will be able to access and use this support.  

This one-off support will include $400 for each eligible student to help families cover the costs of school 

uniforms and activities in 2025. 

It will be available to parents and carers of every child enrolled in a Victorian government school in 2025.  

Cash will not be paid directly to individuals or families.  Instead, families will receive the bonus as credits on 

their school accounts that will help meet the costs of your children’s activities and uniforms.  

Existing supports 

The School Saving Bonus support will be in addition to existing and continuing means-tested supports for 

camps, sports, excursions and uniforms.  

The application-based Affordable School Uniform program, through State Schools’ Relief, will continue to be 

available to families experiencing financial hardship or other forms of vulnerability and short-term crisis.  This 

program allows schools to make multiple applications for support on parents' behalf throughout the year if 

needed.  

There will be more information and guidance about the School Saving Bonus in Term 3, 2024, ahead of its 

implementation in 2025.  

 

Emergency Clothing Payment  

At times, we supply students with dry clothing items to replace their own clothing which may have become 

wet or muddy.  A reminder that if your child is supplied with these items, we greatly appreciate a gold coin 

donation to ensure we can keep a supply of varied sizes for future use.  Items such as shorts and trousers 

can be washed and returned, however socks and underwear cannot be returned and parents may keep the 

items. 

 

2024 Curriculum Days 

 I know many families like advance notice of our Curriculum Days, so 2024 dates are listed below: 

 Monday before Cup Day, 4th November 

 Friday 20th December – Last Day of 2024 School Year 
 

School Photos  

School Photos will be taken Tuesday 28th May..  Please see the flyer at the end of this newsletter for more 

information. 

  



STUDENT WELLBEING 
Hi Everyone, 

I hope that the mothers and mother-figures in our community experienced some joy and 

love over the weekend.  We had a double celebration as it was my son’s birthday on 

Saturday. 

 Who is a mother? 

 What makes a mother a mother?   

 Does it only mean ‘one who has a child’ or is it something more?  

 Can a mother be someone who has no children? 

As I think of Mothers’ Day and all that it entails, I also think of women who were not my birth mother, but who 

treated me with love, nurtured me and helped me become who I am.  I think of mothers who grieve for their 

children in many ways and for many reasons.  Regardless of what category you fall under as a woman, might 

I suggest that you are a mother?   

Who are mothers? 

Official definitions of mother range from one who ‘gives birth to a child’, to adoptive or stepmothers, to 

mothering meaning ‘to watch over, nourish and protect maternally’.  This means that every woman has the 

capacity to be a mother whether they have children or not. 

Mothers can be grandparents, sisters, aunts, leaders, teachers or anyone who is willing to reach out to 

another human being with love.  As the saying goes, ‘it takes a village to raise a child’ – (yes, I seem to really 

like that quote!) 

Attributes of mothers 

The eyes of a child are always watching and observing and learning from the mothers around them.  Every 

mother has a special blend of attributes that she can use to lead, guide and lift others. 

No two mothers are alike 

Mums have a tendency to compare themselves to seemingly ‘perfect’ mothers and then proceed with 

negative self-talk about what a terrible mother they think are.  The ‘seemingly perfect mum’ has strengths, 

but she also has weaknesses.  And you have weaknesses, but you also have many strengths that are perfect 

for your family or those you mother.  

Mother's Day is a day to be celebrated 

The people in our lives want to show their love.  Every day, mums selflessly cook, clean, nurture, lift, inspire 

and a myriad of other duties.  Remember to enjoy and be grateful to those who want to celebrate YOU. 

Likewise, tell the women in your life how much they mean to you . There is nothing like witnessing the joy on 

the faces of a small child, a spouse or friends as they do something kind for you to show their love and 

appreciation.  

Whether you are a mum with no children or many, an empty-nester or a new mother, a loving grandmother, 

aunt or friend, Mothers’ Day is for you.  Your nurturing and caring ways qualify you as a mother.  Mothering 

is a special gift designed to help and comfort others who need your strength.  Regardless of how we mother, 

we are all doing our best with the circumstances and strengths we have.  Though there are no perfect 

mothers, there are many great ones. 

For those who grieve the loss of a loved one, Mother, Grandmother, 

or child, I hope that you found comfort from those who love and care 

for you. 

Stay safe and well!! 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing Coordinator  
Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

http://www.thefreedictionary.com/mother
mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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Last Friday, our Preps and their special visitors were 

treated to an early Mothers’ Day Afternoon Tea at 

school.  It was a lovely afternoon filled with scrumptious 

treats and tea and coffee served fresh for every one of 

our special visitors.  Our Preps had been practising all 

week in preparation for our hand massage, manicure 

and reading stations where we got to pamper and spoil 

our Mums.  

Lastly, we presented a special card made in class, to 

our Mums with a handwritten message to show our 

gratitude and love.  

Thank you to everyone who made this beautiful event 

possible and thank you to everyone who came to the 

Mothers’ Day Afternoon Tea to spend time with us.  It 

was heart-warming to see our Preps and their special 

visitors have such an amazing time bonding and 

making lots of cherishable memories. 

Miss Chen 

Prep Teacher 



 

The Maths Olympiad program is designed to challenge students at primary school level and to teach them 

major problem-solving strategies.  The main aims of the program are to: 

Introduce students to important Mathematical concepts 

Teach major strategies and develop flexibility for problem solving 

Encourage enthusiasm and enjoyment of Mathematics  

Enjoy the challenge of meeting deadlines 

The following Greensborough Primary School students are completing the Olympiad this year. 

5/6 Students: 

 Xavier M 

 Anne-Sophie A 

  Thomas H 

 Maisie G 

 Charlotte C 

 Lachie G 

 Yamee V 

 Lizzie S 

 Jay K 

 Malachai     

 

3/4 Students: 

 Ren L 

 Philippa A 

 Evelyn H 

 Jacob B 

 Tomas R-L 

 Hudson M 

 Drew A 

 Kashvika A 

 Victor S 

 Atri R 

 Lily S 

 Uriah R 

 Fatima C 

 Billie G 

Last week, 24 students from Grades 3 to 6 completed the first test paper for the Maths Olympiad program.  

We also have four students from the 1/2area who are also competing the Olympiad. 

Congratulations to Vidur R, William G, Celeste C and Ethan R.  These students will be completing various 

tasks within class in Applied Maths sessions throughout Term Two and Term Three. 

  



 

Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 

Every year at Greensborough Primary School, we strongly encourage and fully support all of our students to 

participate in the Premiers’ Reading Challenge.  Each and every book that a child reads continues to build 

their knowledge, wonderment, fluency in reading, vocabulary and comprehension. 

Since the challenge began 20 years ago, Victorian children have read more that 45 million books- that is 

enough to fill nearly 11 Olympic sized swimming pools. This year children across Victoria will read another 4 

million books. 

We are excited and optimistic that our students at G.P.S could read a record number of books during the 

2024 challenge. In the coming weeks, letters will be sent home to families that will provide further information 

regarding the Premiers’ Reading Challenge. These letters will also contain a free bookmark plus login details. 

In 2023 59 students completed the challenge which was a remarkable achievement. Students were presented 

with a certificate at our end of year assembly and has a special ‘Fish and Chip lunch’ in Term Four. 

We are expecting that this year’s Premiers’ Reading Challenge will be bigger than ever! 

Claire Storey 

P.R.C Coordinator 

  

The Victorian High Ability Program (VHAP) provides high ability students from Victorian schools from Grades 

Five and Six, the opportunity to participate in a 10-week virtual enrichment program. 

In Term Two we have several students completing both Primary Maths and Primary English programs and 

these students will be working with Grades Five and Six students in schools around Victoria to work on tasks 

that will extend their critical thinking, problem solving and creativity enriching their understanding of English 

and Mathematics. 

Greensborough Primary School Student participating in 2024: 

Primary Maths:  

Lachie G 

 

Primary English: 

Xavier M 

Thomas H 

Congratulations to these students for their wonderful achievements.  This  program will focus on tasks that 

stimulate students’ critical thinking, problem solving and creativity, enriching their understanding of English 

and Mathematics.  
 

Claire Storey 

VHAP Coordinator 
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Primary Open Zonal Interschool Chess - Term 2 

If anyone is looking for some competitive chess this term, there is still space at the following Primary Open 

Zonal tournaments: 

 Thursday 9 May at Preston Primary School 

 Monday 20 May at St Oliver Plunkett Catholic Primary School in Pascoe Vale 

 Wednesday 29 May at Balwyn North Primary School 

 Wednesday 5 June at Peninsula Grammar in Mt Eliza 

 Thursday 13 June at Lilydale Primary School 

 Thursday 20 June at Kangaroo Ground Primary School 

All events run from 9:30am to 2:00pm, and cost $25 per student.  Before enrolling for a tournament, please 

check with the office to ensure that it is convenient for your child to attend a chess tournament on that day. 

Registration can be made for all events at:  https://www.trybooking.com/CNLFU  

Spotlight on

Grades One and Two

Spotlight on Grades One and Two 

This term we have introduced non-fiction texts into our reading 

sessions.  We began by examining the similarities and 

differences between fiction and non-fiction texts and we are 

now exploring the features of non-fiction texts, such as, labels, 

headings, captions, photographs and the contents, glossary 

and index pages.  

Students are using this knowledge to write their very own 

information report during writing sessions. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCNLFU&data=05%7C02%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb35749e0dfce4ad4ebb608dc6b2243b6%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638503042107019090%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=APDrLdma0wG%2FTReH6ASjsTIxAn7n693ik3R4uPPaw7I%3D&reserved=0


Parents & Friends Association 

Food Day Fundraisers: 

 Friday 17 May 2024 – Pie & Sausage Roll Food Day.  

 Friday 21 June 2024. 

 Calling on willing volunteers to assist with preparation, packing and delivery of 

the pie and sausage roll orders this Friday.  Please contact the office if you can 

help. 

Trivia Night Fundraiser:  

 Save the date – Friday 24 May 2024. 

 Tickets are selling fast.  Early Bird sales of tickets end 

this Friday 17 May 2024 so don’t miss out!   

Mother’s Day Stall Fundraiser:  

 Thank you to all our wonderful parent helpers who volunteered to help our 

students with their purchases at the Mothers’ Day stall last Friday.  We hope all 

our mothers enjoyed their gift on Sunday. 

Please contact Yvette or Annie if you have any questions or ideas. 

 

Kind regards, 

Yvette  M & Annie A 

for Parents & Friends Association of Greensborough Primary School 

 

 

  



 

Pupil of the Week 
2024 ~ Term 2 ~ Week 3 

Prep Eddie For his fantastic handwriting during dictation. 

Grade 1/2 A Kenzi For her outstanding effort in writing this week. 

Grade 1/2 B William For being such a considerate friend to others.  Keep it up William! 

Grade 3/4 A Philippa 
For her ability to work collaboratively and respectfully with all members of 

her Discovery group. 

Grade 3/4 B Lola For always showing our C.A.R.E. values and being her best every day! 

Grade 5/6 A Elvy-Li For being a kind, considerate and helpful member of the class. 

Grade 5/6 B  Lizzie For always giving 100% to everything she does. 

Art Anvit   K  Prep 
For always approaching your artwork with interest and enthusiasm.  We 

love your positivity in the Artroom! 

Library  

Prep – Grade 2  
Elise  G  1/2A For always giving 100% in Library. 

Library  

Grades 3 – 6 
Sansa  W  3/4A For her impeccable behaviour and focus during Library. 

PE Fariz  S  1/2B For your amazing skills at the AFL Clinic! 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Gabbie  C  1/2B 

For the great use of describing words to help sort and compare materials.  

Well done! 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 

Raythan  N  

3/4A 

For his positive attitude and great initiative in writing up his scientific 

findings. 

2024 ~ Term 2 ~ Week 4 

Prep Talitha For her efforts in reading.  Well done! 

Grade 1/2 A Abigail  For being very helpful and working hard during writing. 

Grade 1/2 B Sid For working hard in all reading sessions and finishing his Magic Words. 

Grade 3/4 A Hudson 
For his amazing weather report about Perth.  You are a great 

Meteorologist! 

Grade 3/4 B Dan Anh  For her fantastic progress in reading this semester.  We’re so proud of you! 

Grade 5/6 A Steve For working extremely hard during our STEM rotations.  Well done, Steve! 

Grade 5/6 B  Malachai For greeting his teachers each morning with a positive attitude. 

Art Scarlett  R  3/4A 
For taking on feedback and applying it to your work.  Your bird artwork 

looks amazing! 

Library  

Prep – Grade 2  
Talitha  S  Prep Great work in Library.  You always try your best! 

Library  

Grades 3 – 6 
Malachai For respecting the noise levels in the Library and looking after his books. 

PE Kyson  C  1/2B For a fantastic PE lesson; respectful behaviour and participation. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Millie  M  1/2A 

For working super well sorting materials according to their suitability!  Well 

done. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 
Xavier  M  5/6A 

For his great work on his chemical and physical changes activity.  Great 

work, Xav! 



Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

 

  



Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

 

  



Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

 

  



Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

 

 


